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INT. NO_403:                       
By Council Members Reynoso, Dickens, Koo, Rose, Rodriguez, Menchaca, Mendez, Constantinides, Kallos, Gentile, Chin, Cohen, Levin and Deutsch

TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the department of education to report information regarding guidance counselors in schools. 
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:                                Adds a new Chapter 3 to Title 21-A.        

INTRODUCTION
On Monday September 29, 2014, the City Council’s Committee on Education, chaired by Council Member Daniel Dromm, will consider Introduction No. 403, to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the Department of Education to report information regarding guidance counselors in schools. 
ANALYSIS

Int. No. 403 would require the Department of Education (DOE) to submit to the Council and post on the DOE’s website an annual report each December 15th regarding guidance counselors for the current school year. The proposed bill would require DOE to report: (1) the number of guidance counselors in each school; (2) the guidance counselor to student ratio in each school; (3) whether the guidance counselor is providing counseling assistance to more than one co-located school in a school building; and (4) the number of students served by each guidance counselor and the nature and scope of the counseling received by each student, including academic counseling, college preparatory and career counseling.  Int. No. 403 would also require the annual reports to include the number of guidance counselors in the absent teacher reserve pool, information regarding the DOE’s efforts to recruit guidance counselors for grades seven through twelve, and information regarding any guidance memorandums issued by the DOE regarding college preparedness. The proposed bill also would require the reports to include demographic information for students in each school, including race, ethnicity, English language learner status, special education status, and the percentage of students eligible for free and reduced price lunch.
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